S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 4th January 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr A Evans and Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 30th November 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/02020/F 

4 The Birches, South Wootton
Proposed single storey rear extension and internal alterations following the demolition of an existing conservatory and flat roof extension  
Decision: Support the application.
Note: Planning Applications are approved subject to Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

15/01994/O
Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton

New dwelling  
Decision: Support the application.
Note: Planning Applications are approved subject to Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

15/02077/F
Land to the rear of Spreydon, 19 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Conversion of builder’s yard to dwelling  
Decision: Support the application.
Note: Planning Applications are approved subject to Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
15/01303/O  
Hilltops, Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Outline Application with reserved matters for site development proposal for 2 dwellings (revised site plan area) 

15/01671/F  
4 Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton

Single storey glass roof conservatory

15/01713/F
Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Variation of condition to Planning Permission 14/00884/F

15/01784/F

Marsh House, Hall Lane, South Wootton

Two Storey extension and alterations

15/01816/F
8 Willow Road, South Wootton

Two storey extension and porch

15/01835/F

8 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Extension to dwelling

15/00084/TPO

Greenhurst, St Augustine’s Way, South Wootton

T1 Oak Tree – 3.5m Overall Crown Reduction 

2/TPO/00528 – Mrs Cornwell informed members that notification has been received from the Borough Council that they have made Tree Preservation Orders on a number of trees at the Land South of Knights Hill and West of A149 South Wootton.

She stated that the Tree Preservation Orders have been placed mainly on Oak Trees near to the pond areas.

The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Application:
15/01449/F  
The Corner House, 34 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Change of use of woodland to domestic garden and erection of 1.5m high fence

Public Examination of the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Pre-Submission Document (January 2015): Mr Price spoke regarding the hearing sessions and confirmed that on the first day in June 2015, the hearings had been postponed to allow the Borough Council to provide further information and answers to some questions.
He stated that the Borough Council has now responded.

Mr Price said that he had looked at the responses for both the land to the West of Hall Lane and at Knights Hill. He said that as he had attended and taken part in the inquiry he is allowed to make comment on the consultation.

Mr Price informed members that he is currently in the process of producing responses for both areas before the deadline of 15th January 2016. He said that Mr James Alflatt of Bidwell’s has kindly offered to assist on behalf of the Parish Council, free of charge. 
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

ASDA Hedge: Mr Reynolds spoke regarding the gap in the hedge at ASDA which leads out onto the Cycle/ Footpath on Grimston Road.
He explained that the hedge has encroached so far that pedestrians are unable to see adequately and are stepping out into the Cycle path causing a hazard to Cycle/ Footpath users.

Mr Reynolds suggested that ASDA should be contacted to request that the hedge is cut back.

After discussion, it was felt that the height of the hedge was also contributing to the problem.
It was agreed that Mrs Cornwell should contact ASDA to make them aware of the situation and request them to cut the hedge back and if no response is received Norfolk County Council should be informed.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.25pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 18th January 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
18th January 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman
